MINUTES OF NEW YORK FACULTY COUNCIL MEETING

Oct 10, 2005

Present

	Full-time NY Faculty
	Department / Unit

	Ahern, Kathryn
	Education

	Antognini, Walter 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Athanasopoulos, Demosthenes
	Chemistry

	Baugher, Daniel 
	Management and Management Science

	Blumberg, Barbara 
	History

	Brown, Harold 
	Philosophy / Religious Studies

	Bynoe, Anne 
	Economics

	Chiagouris, Larry
	Marketing

	Chung, Kwang-Hyun 
	Accounting

	Frank, Ronald
	History

	Gabberty, James
	CSIS

	Gold, Barry
	Management and Management Science

	Grossman, Fred 
	Information Systems

	Hwang, Alvin
	Management and Management Science

	Lamartina-Lens, Iride
	Modern Languages and Cultures

	Le Vine, Saul
	Legal Studies and Taxation

	Lee, Picheng
	Accounting

	Nam, Jouahn
	Finance and Economics

	Newman, Lawrence
	Legal Studies and Taxation

	Parker, Scott C.
	Performing Arts

	Quintas, Louis
	Mathematics

	Rabinowitz, Allan
	Accounting / Publishing

	Rafferty, Yvonne
	Psychology

	Raubicheck, Walter
	English

	Roff, Jennifer
	Economics

	Sandler, Dennis
	Marketing

	Sawalha, Aseel
	Criminal Justice / Sociology

	Shin, Namchul
	CSIS

	Shostya, Anna
	Economics

	Singleton, Joanne
	Nursing

	Taiani, Geraldine
	Mathematics

	Tinkelman, Daniel 
	Accounting

	Vambery, Robert
	Marketing

	Weinstock, Mark
	Social Sciences

	Weisbord, Ellen
	Management and Management Science

	Woertendyke, Ruis
	Theater / Fine Arts

	Yasik, Anastasia
	Psychology


	GUEST
	UNIT/DEPARTMENT

	Caputo, David
	President

	Kahn, Beverly
	Provost Office

	Monaco, Frank
	DOIT

	Morreale, Joseph
	Provost Office

	Norbeto, Aracelis
	Provost Office

	Pennipede, Barbara
	Planning and Assessment

	Russo, Michelle
	Human Resources

	Shadick, Richard
	Counseling


CALL TO ORDER 

S. Le Vine called the meeting to order at 12:40pm, and welcomed everyone. 

S. Le Vine directed faculty to minutes of the May 02, 2005 meeting that were posted on the web.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT BY SAUL LE VINE


S. Le Vine spoke about the importance of participating in faculty council through various committees.  Nominations are currently needed for the CDFPT, the Convocation Committee, various trustee level committees, and other committees involved in faculty governance.  The following faculty were nominated and approved by all present for trustee level committees:

Audit: Alan Rabinowitz and Daniel Tinkelman

Finance: Susanne O’Callaghan

Honorary Degree Committee: Walter Raubicheck

Calendar Committee: Sandra Salisch

Nominating Committee Report – Alan Rabinowitz, Chair



S. Le Vine emphasized the importance of getting faculty input on administrative initiatives, such as the recent survey on student course needs at various campuses.  While this was intended to reveal student willingness to commute across campuses for classes, it was misinterpreted by faculty as a signal of a possible campus streamlining effort and as a result, raised unnecessary alarm among faculty.  Early explanation of the purpose of the survey would have eliminated such unnecessary misinterpretation.

Nominations were asked from the floor for CDFPT membership.  The following were nominated:


Yvonne Rafferty


Robert Vamberry


Marilyn Jaffe-Ruiz

More names will be accepted through emails before commencement of the balloting process. 

There is faculty interest in forming an AAUP organization at the Westchester campus.  New York faculty who are interested in an AAUP organization should work with colleagues from the Westchester campus in aligning AAUP activities across campuses.

A. Rabinowitz presented the nominations for the 2006/07 NYFC Executive Committee:


Saul Le Vine (Chair)


Walter Raubicheck (1st Vice-Chair)



Iride Lamartina-Lens (2nd Vice-Chair)


Alvin Hwang (Secretary)

The nominations were approved by all present.

ADDRESS BY PRESIDENT CAPUTO 

President Caputo welcomed everyone.

Faculty were reminded to check the latest Pace announcements and information at the Pace Portal, especially during this time of heightened security alert in New York.

President Caputo announced a large gift of $15m from Ivan G. Seidenberg to the School of Information Technology.  The money will go to school development and also to a scholarship program to attract top students to the school.  Another large gift of $5m was received for the Wilson Center for Social Entrepreneurship.  More gifts will be announced in conjunction with the ongoing centennial celebrations.  Very high profile speakers are also being arranged for the series of centennial celebration events.  The first Global Studies Center will also be announced soon.  

In light of possible cuts to federal and state level student aid and grants, the university will continue its effort to lobby state officials in an effort to reduce such cuts.  Collective bargaining with adjunct faculty has begun and may take 2 – 3 years to complete.  There is also a beginning effort to unionize Pace transportation employees. 

Early figures indicate that Fall 2005 student enrolment is higher than that of Fall 2004.  Further analysis of how the higher enrolment may transform into revenue will be examined in the coming days.  

The university will start preparing for the Middle States Accreditation review near the end of 2006 in order to ensure a 2007 report could be completed for the 2008 accreditation team visit.  

PROVOST REPORT BY J. MORREALE 


J. Morreale welcomed everyone.

Special thanks were given to Janet Johnson, Joe Pastore, and Alan Rabinowitz for speaking at the Centennial Celebration event last week.  Many Pace students and staff participated in the Race for the Cure public event.  Pace presented the largest turnout for this city-wide event.  Chris Malone was recognized for his effort in organizing a Katrina concert.   Pace also started taping a regular TV show at its NYC campus– the popular “Inside the Actors Studio”-- a show that will be aired to 90 million people all over the US.  

Student enrolment is likely to go up from 13,450 to possibly 13,900 in the coming year.  Pace also continues its climb in the US News and World Report ranking.

Ongoing reviews are being carried out on various school programs as part of the strategic review of the university.  Many programs are growing and doing well.   

Faculty were encouraged to contact Patrick Love, the new Assoc. Provost for Student Success, if they come across students, such as new or transfer students, who may be having difficulty in continuing their studies at Pace during their settling in period.  

SARS and Student Aid have been restructured under one organizational umbrella –Office of Student Assistance.  Faculty were invited to be part of an advisory board for the new organization.

A faculty member pointed to the difficulty he experienced in helping students with registration difficulties because of the inability of the previous SARS office to address these problems.  Another asked whether there was an easier way to complete the current electronic grading form –one that requires a tedious calculation of percentage of student attendance at the end of each semester.  J. Morreale will look into these matters.

BENEFITS REPORT BY MICHELLE RUSSO

M . Russo spoke about the change of provider for long term care insurance to UNUMPROVIDENT.  During this initial period, enrolment in the program will not require any special medical examination or information from enrollees.  However, once the initial enrolment period is over, future enrolment will require provision of medical information. Details of the program were handed out to members present.

FACULTY AFFAIRS REPORT BY I. LAMARTINA-LENS

I. Lamartina-Lens spoke about the difficulties that faculty faced in running under-enrolled classes and over-enrolled classes.  For under-enrolled classes, faculty were required to conduct such classes as tutorial groups with minimal compensation in addition to their normal teaching load each semester.  This additional tutorial teaching requirement placed additional stress on faculty.  In contrast, faculty were also required to conduct classes that are over-enrolled (e.g., classes over 40 students) without additional compensation when compared to the practice of splitting classes with over 30 enrolled students into two classes in the past.  The current practice of requiring faculty to conduct under-enrolled classes as tutorial groups and accepting over-enrolled classes needs to be examined by the administration and minimized where possible.  If faculty have to put in extra effort in such situations, they should be adequately compensated by the university.  

In response to the under-enrolled classes, J. Morreale pointed to the need to rationalize programs that have low enrolments, and the tutorials can help to maintain programs with a small number of majors.  S. Le Vine spoke about business cycles that may temporarily affect enrolment levels in different programs.  Any rationalization should take into consideration such temporary influences in order to avoid eliminating good programs suffering from temporary factors.

Faculty are still experiencing excessive delays in reimbursement of travel expenses with some faculty having to wait 3 – 4 months for reimbursement.    

A sub-committee is working on the Integrity Code and will report to the Faculty Council once members have completed a review of the Code.  

Pace’s effort to internationalize its programs through the ACE Internationalization Laboratory Leadership Team is moving ahead. In the coming years, Pace centers will be set up in Asia, South America, and Europe.  Centers will start out in different locations.  This is likely to be done in collaboration with universities in these locations.  These centers will provide channels for student exchange, scholarly research efforts, alumni networks, and other potential activities.  Details about this beginning effort were handed out to all present.

COLLEGIATE LEARNING & ASSESSMENT BY BARBARA PENNIPEDE

D. Pennipede requested faculty to encourage their freshmen students to participate in the Collegiate Learning and Assessment exercise.  This exercise will track student learning performance over a period of time and provide useful information on Pace student learning outcomes.  To persuade student participation, faculty may want to consider using the exercise as extra credit for students, or as an alternative student assessment since it requires demonstration of learning and writing capabilities.

OLD BUSINESS, NEW BUSINESS

There being no further new business, S. Le Vine thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Alvin Hwang 
Secretary, New York Faculty Council
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